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To: Christine Yeats <christinehistory@gmail.com>

Christine,

A reply from Tanya Plibersek

Paul

From: Plibersek, Tanya (MP) <Tanya.Plibersek. MP@aph.gov.au>
Sent: Friday, August 7, 2020 12:24 PM

To: 'info@isaa.org.au’ <info@isaa.org.au>

Subject: RE: Proposed tertiary financing plan

Dear Christine and Paul

Thank you for taking the time to write to me about the Liberals’ changes that will make it harder and more expensive
to go to university.

| share your concerns about the impact of the Government’s announcement. The importance of the humanities to our
community and its ability to shape students’ perceptions of themselves and the world around them cannot be
understated.

Under these changes, on average, students will pay higher university fees, with the cost of some degrees more than
doubling. On top of this, thousands of Australians will miss out on a university education altogether because the
Liberals are failing to provide enough places.

Experts have spoken up against the changes, demonstrating that they won’t actually get young people into high
priority jobs as the Liberals claim. You can find details of this here: https://twitter.com/tanya_plibersek/status/
1278606153874698240/video/1

Youth unemployment has gone through the roof in this recession. About one in six young people can’t find work, the
worst situation in 20 years. If young people can’t earn, they should have the opportunity to learn.

Labor believes young people who work hard and get the marks should have the opportunity to go to university or
TAFE. There is no justification for forcing kids onto the dole queue.

When Labor was last in office, we opened the doors of higher education to an additional 190,000 people, many of
whom were the first in their family to go to university. We also provided additional support for students from
disadvantaged backgrounds, which saw the number of regional, rural and Indigenous students more than double.
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Every one of Scott Morrison’s Liberal Cabinet Ministers went to university, but they don’t think our kids deserve the
same chance.

| can assure you Labor will continue to hold the Government to account for these changes and fight for Australians to
have the opportunity of a quality education in our world class universities and TAFEs.

Thank you again for contacting me about this important issue. | appreciate your advocacy.

Yours sincerely

Tanya

From: info@isaa.org.au [mailto:info@isaa.org.au]
Sent: Tuesday, 30 June 2020 6:05 PM

To: minister.tehan@dese.gov.au

Cc: Plibersek, Tanya (MP)

Subject: Proposed tertiary financing plan

The Hon. Dan Tehan MP

Minister for Education

House of Representatives
Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Email: minister.tehan@dese.gov.au

Dear Minister Tehan

I have attached a letter written on behalf of the Independent Scholars Association of Australia
urging you to reconsider the proposed new tertiary financing plan.

Yours sincerely

Paul Dalgleish

Administrative Officer

Independent Scholars Association of Australia Inc
GPO Box 268

CANBERRA ACT 2601

info@isaa.org.au

www.isaa.org.au

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ik=f25e7409fa&view=pt&search=all&permthid=thread-f%3A1674625162621424719%7Cmsg-f%3A1674625162...

2/2


mailto:info@isaa.org.au
mailto:info@isaa.org.au
mailto:minister.tehan@dese.gov.au
mailto:minister.tehan@dese.gov.au
mailto:info@isaa.org.au
http://www.isaa.org.au/

